McNaughten Grove Neighborhood News

Welcome New Neighbors!

- Tony Huyen and Mimi Nguyen, 6144 Nicholas Glen
- William and Tonya Lassiter, 6077 McNaughten Grove Lane

Save the Dates!

- The third leaf pick up will be the week of December 17, day to be announced
- Remember that residents who pay their full annual dues, and they are received by the bookkeeper by January 12 will be eligible to be entered into a drawing for a \$100 gift card

In Memoriam

- Dvorah Naveh
- Mike Cochran
- Joyce Wexler
- Nicky Eramo
- Charlene Mettler
- Doretha Nowlin
- Bill Miller
- Larry Serafini
- Gary Morris
- Judy Inglis
- David Slutsky
- Lynn Rubin

McNaughten Grove Homeowners Association

email: <u>mga43213@gmail.com</u> web: <u>mcnaughtengrove.org</u>



Notes From the Board

If any resident plans to change anything on the exterior of their homes, plans need to be submitted to the MGA HOA Board for approval. If you are replacing windows and they look the same as what you have, no plans are needed. However, if the windows are different than what you have, plans do need to be submitted. Also, changes to patios, adding a sun room, skylights, solar panels and extensive landscaping changes require board approval after plans by the homeowner have been submitted. Plans can be given to any member of the board.

Thank you to the Beautification Committee for the wonderful fall decorations at the eyebrow, and for the winter decorations they just put up at the eyebrow and at the front entrance. You always do a wonderful job and we appreciate you!

We hope that you all are using the directory that is a google document. It is updated as changes occur, and there is a date at the top of the document as to when it was last updated. We will send the documents again to everyone. Please save it so you can refer to it during the year.

Have a safe winter and a very happy holiday season and we look forward to having more social get togethers once the weather is warmer. Maybe a winter walk will be scheduled for the brave residents who walk year round!

Paula Weinstein, Board President
Dan Rollins, Board Treasurer
Anita Ross, Board Secretary
Chuck Carr, Liaison for community to our landscaping company and our irrigation company
Carol Shkolnik, Board Member Covenants and By laws

Out and About in the Neighborhood



















Block Watch News

BlockWatch Reminders -

- Keep your garage doors down.
- Watch for your deliveries. If you are not going to be home and expect a package, ask a neighbor to take your package inside.
 Scams continue to be on the rise.
- Turn your outside lights on.
- Be safe and careful when you are out shopping.
- Call 614-645-4545 option #9 to report suspicious and unusual activity.

All homeowners are welcome to be a part of the McNaughten Blockwatch Community.

Meetings are quarterly. Signup at

mcnaughtengroveblockwatch2023@gmail.com to receive bi-weekly stats and other important information. Make sure to provide your name, address and email address.

-Cathy Smyers and Sharon Thornton Block Watch Co-chairs